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TODAY

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 21

Today’s 9.15am and 11am services are being recorded

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 14

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway, 
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150 

Office: Mon, Wed - Fri: 9am - 5pm 
Tues: 10.30am - 2.30pm 

(Except Public Holidays) 
Heather Hon - Office Manager  

9560 3580 
office@gwuc.org.au 

gwuc.org.au

Ministry Team 

Rev Neil Peters - Minister of the Word 
9561 3031 - npeters@iinet.net.au  

Alison Clarkson - Seniors 
9560 3167 - madingwall@optusnet.com.au 

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults 
0402 030 342 - alanee.h@gmail.com 

Account Name: Uniting Church Glen Waverley 
BSB: 033 052  Account Number: 92 2198

Lent 1

Genesis 15:1-12,17-18; Psalm 27; Philippians 3:3:17-4:1; Luke 13:31-35

Welcome to Glen Waverley Uniting Church which is a faithful, 
Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that unconditional 
love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Lent 2

Contemplative - Communion       Ross Mackinnon 
Interactive         Rev Neil Peters  
Traditional         Rev Neil Peters 
Children & Families         Faith Experience        

8.00am 
9.15am 

11.00am 
4.30pm 

8.00am 
9.15am 

11.00am 
4.30pm

Contemplative - Communion        Helen Stewart & Rev E Laidlaw 
Interactive            Rev Neil Peters & Worship Team 
Traditional - Communion        Rev Neil Peters 
Children & Families          Faith Experience 

Deuteronomy 26:1-11; Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16; Romans 10:8b-13; Luke 4:1-13

Temporary restricted fan use in the worship centre: 

The successful LED lighting upgrade in the church has made it 
necessary to temporarily restrict the use of the front fans due to the 
“strobing” effect that can be dangerous and cause discomfort to some 
worshippers. This will be rectified when final adjustments are made to 
the light focusing in late February. We apologise for this disruption. 
Your understanding would be appreciated.  
Warren Greenwood - Property Committee. 

Seeking Nominations for Chairperson of Congregational Meetings 

In accordance with UCA regulations and the wishes of the Glen Waverley 
Uniting Church (GWUC) congregational meetings, we are calling for 
nominations for Chairperson of the Congregational Meetings.  This is a 
one or two year role open to anyone who wishes to nominate.  The key 
functions of this role are:- to call congregational meetings in accordance 
with UCA regulations and GWUC wishes; to chair the meetings; and, with 
the meeting secretary, to ensure any agreed actions are completed. 
If you wish to nominate or to nominate someone else, please send your 
details to the congregational meeting secretary - Nucel Lariba - or the 
office manager.  Your nomination should be supported by two members 
of the congregation.  In the February Monthly Bulletin you will find a 
more detailed description of the purpose of a congregational meeting, 
why we have them and to help you discern who you wish to perform the 
chairperson role. Nominations will close at the Congregational Meeting 
on Sunday 6 March 2016. 
Warren Greenwood - Chairperson of Congregational Meetings
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Today’s Flowers in the church 
Today’s flowers are in loving memory of Michael Coles from Diana and 
family.  
Arranged by: Barbara Thompson

What’s on this week? 
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, 
C-Church, H-Hall, P-Playground, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue, G-Grass Area, CO-Office) 

Monday 15 February     
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10.30 am Leisure Time  R1 Enq: Cliff Baker 9802 8990 
7.30 pm Meditation Group O Enq: Graeme or Bobbie 9803 0379 
7.30 pm Lenten Study Group R2 Enq: Jit Tan 
7.45 pm Young Adult Group O Enq: Alanee 0403 030 342 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 

Tuesday 16 February 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 

Wednesday 17 February 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10am - 12noon The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
1.30 pm Lenten Study Group  Enq: Miring Lang 
8.00 pm Free Spirit  O Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417 

Thursday 18 February 
10.00 am Ladies Keep Fit  H Enq: Eileen Scott 9800 4005 
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
11.15 am English Conversation R4 Enq: Jan Clear 9803 6820  
1.30 pm Lenten Study Group  Enq: John Hurst  
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 
8.00 pm Uniting Voices  R1 Enq: Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378 
             Barb Hurst 9803 9346 
Friday 19 February     
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10.00 am ‘Q’ Bible Study  R4 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
12.00 noon Cooee Scrabble Group F Enq: Office 9560 3580 
7.00 pm Youth Group Retreat O Enq: Alanee 0403 030 342    

Used Book Sale - Leaflet Delivery 

Thank you to those people who have volunteered to deliver leaflets for 
the used book sale. Please collect your leaflets from the table in the foyer.

Lunch Orders  

Please consider supporting the brown paper bag lunch appeal for Kerry 
Children Bible Ministry in Kenya.   This has been a past COP project over 
several years.   This appeal is to help in the transition away from COP 
funding.  More details in the monthly bulletin.

Chinese New Year - Guest Speakers 

Next Sunday is the local Chinese New Year Festival.   I am hoping to have 
some guests speak in our services at 9.15 am and 11 am who were part of 
the UC 2nd Gen team who visited the church in China last year.   Also I 
would like to hear from a volunteer to bring a Bible reading in Mandarin 
or Cantonese next Sunday.  Offers to Neil

Keep Fit Class 

The Keep Fit Class resumed on Thursday February 4.  We enjoy an hour 
of cardio, stretching, balance and weights.  We would love to see some 
new members. 
Enquiries: Eileen Scott 9800 4005

Opportunity to say - Thank you 

The next outreach forum speaker will be the Principle of Glenallen School 
Michael Cole, along with Nancy Cottrell, Student Wellbeing Officer. We 
are looking forward to hearing about the work they do with some of our 
communities most precious children and thought we could take the 
opportunity to say ‘thank you’ to all the teachers at Glenallen by 
providing a special morning tea and a poster of our thanks. We invite you 
to write ‘thank you’ on our poster after our worship services this 
morning. 

Chinese New Year - Kids Crafts  

We are joining the community again, for the Chinese New Year event on 
Kingsway and would appreciate your help in handing out Church 
showbags, with information about our church community and with the 
kids crafts.  The sign up sheet is in front of the office


